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Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  To 

make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, singled out, 

or put on the spot. 

 

2. Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering boxes. The  

information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been here.  It’s also a 

great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer concern to share, write it on the back of 

your welcome card.  Give completed forms to an usher or the pastor before the  

service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

• The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little ones can 

be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

• We have tables in the fellowship area designated for families with children to sit 

while still able to hear and see the service. 

 

5.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do not feel 

obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members and regular  

attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  Let today be our gift 

to you. 

 

6.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with the amount 

you would like to contribute.  

 

8. For more information : www.b-r-c.org 

    

Subscribe to “brunswickreformed “on YouTube 

 

    

Follow “Brunswick Reformed Church” on Facebook 

 

 

 

Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in America, a Protestant 

denomination that goes back to the Reformation period in Europe when the Church 

was “reformed” according to the Word of God. We are a mixture of Christians from 

many denominational backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we 

live by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

 
 
 
Please continue to lift up all of the COVID cases that have been  
surging lately, including those from our congregation who have tested 
positive including Gini Reinke.  Please keep Phil Carroll in your  
prayers as he is still on a ventilator in Medina hospital. 
 

Praise God that Earl Holzheimer’s cardiac ablation went well, but 
please keep him in your prayers.  Also please keep Tom and Shannon 
McDonough in your prayers as they battle the virus, and Shannon’s 
mother in law Regina is back in the hospital as well with sepsis and 
cellulitis. 
 
Please lift up the Wilsons, Alyssa has been diagnosed with a tumor on 
her ovary that is causing abdominal pain. She is scheduled for surgery 
on Friday the 11th. 
 
Dennis Parker is still in the hospital and had surgery for a collapsed 
lung on Friday. Please continue to lift up Dennis in prayer. 
 

Also please lift up those that have lost loved ones or friends, Margie 
Draiss lost her Uncle Lin, Ernie Walters lost his Aunt Marge, and the 
Hanwells lost a close friend Walt.  In a time where we still cannot have 
big funerals please pray that everyone has a chance to grieve well. 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Rhonda Blauser, Biagio Boytim, Marie Buser, Cora Carroll, Bob 
Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Rose Murray,  
Eileen Raich, Gini Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, Margaret Zapotechne &  
Steve Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

Our offering for 11/29/20 was $5,308.91 towards the annual budget.  

The month-to-date total offering is $37,764.07. Monthly budget-to-date 

is $41,346.15. 
 

**If you would like to drop off your offering, you can stop by the 

church Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, or Friday between 10am-3pm. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


REACT Student Ministries.... 
For Sunday, December 6th 
Sunday School 11:30am online 
 

Youth group 6-8pm online-We will be making ornaments as a service 
project. David will be in contact to arrange that everyone has the  
supplies ahead of time. We will be making them together online during 
youth group. 
 
If you have any questions please contact David at  
David@b-r-c.org or 440-537-5626.  

TODAY:  Santa’s Workshop is going virtual!  
With the rising number of cases we have decided 
to make the Santa’s workshop event completely 
online.  
If you signed up to participate, you should have 
received an email with a google meet invitation 
for 12:30 today. If you did not, please contact 
Pastor Jay or Michelle. 

We will be doing Salvation Army Bell Ringing at Giant  
Eagle December 14th-15th. There are safety measures in 
place so the kettle is located outside the doors. 
Please sign up online or contact Michelle. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/5080B4BA4AA22A3FB6-salvation3 

We need a couple more families, so if you would like 
to adopt a family, please let Pastor Jay know today.  If 
you still want to help families in need but don't want 
to go out to shop, we have a great alternative for 
you.  We were just introduced to an organization 
called Best Christmas Ever and they have a Cleveland 

Chapter.  This organization helps families that are really struggling, and 
they go above and beyond for just a few families in need each year.  You 
can learn more about them at https://www.facebook.com/BCECleveland  
and you can donate right there or you can give to the church and label it 
for Best Christmas.  If you have any questions about adopt a family or 
BCE reach out to Pastor Jay. 

Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

 
*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Prayer 

*Message 

*Announcements/Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our 
offerings)  

*Time of Praise 

*Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

The Nicene Creed 
 
We believe in one God, the Father almighty, 
maker of heaven and earth, of all things visible and invisible. 
And in one Lord Jesus Christ, the only Son of God, 
begotten from the Father before all ages, 
God from God, Light from Light, true God from true God, 
begotten, not made, of the same essence of the Father. 
Through Him all things were made. 
For us and for our salvation He came down from heaven: 
He became incarnate by the Holy Spirit and the Virgin Mary, 
and was made human. 
He was crucified under Pontius Pilate; He suffered and was buried. 
The third day He rose again according to the Scriptures. 
He ascended to heaven and is seated at the right hand of the Father. 
He will come again with glory to judge the living and the dead. 
His kingdom will never end. 
And we believe in the Holy Spirit, the Lord, the giver of life. 
He proceeds from the Father and the Son, 
and with the Father and the Son is worshiped and glorified. 
He spoke through the prophets. 
We believe in one holy catholic and apostolic Church. 
We affirm one baptism for the forgiveness of sins. 
We look forward to the resurrection of the dead, 
and to life in the world to come. Amen. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080B4BA4AA22A3FB6-salvation3
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080B4BA4AA22A3FB6-salvation3
https://www.facebook.com/BCECleveland


What’s happening this week- 
 
Today:  

  8:45am     Esther Bible study, online  

10:00am     Worship Service 

12:30pm     Santa’s  Workshop  

 

Tuesday: 

  6:30pm     REFIT®, online 

 

Wednesday: 

11:00am     Titus 2 Women’s Group, Facebook live 

 

Thursday: 

  6:30pm     REFIT®, online 

  7:00pm     Worship Team practice 

 

Saturday: 

  9:00am    REFIT®, online 

  1:00pm    GriefShare, Green Room 

Voting is Today-The Greater Elders have discerned 

the following individuals to serve 3-year terms on our 

governing board, the consistory:  Don Poest and 

Kathy Rounds as elders and Sheryl Feeney as deacon. 

Ballots available in-person, also link in Sunday email. Link is only open 

on Sunday Dec. 6th.   

 
If you have signed up for a Chrismon craft packet but 
haven’t gotten it yet, please contact Michelle to pick 
them up. 

Don Poest  
 
Don has been attending BRC for many years 
being the senior pastor here for 37 years.  Don 
has led small groups and attended small groups 
since retirement.  He is a part of the GFF  
leadership team and has been a Kid’s Hope USA 
mentor for many years.  Don attends the 9:00 
service, and he also serves as our lawn care  
Specialist. 

Kathy Rounds 
 
Kathy has been attending BRC since her 
childhood and has been a member for many 
years.  Kathy has served as an elder before, 
and she has been leading and teaching a small 
group for women for many years.  Kathy also 
served for many years with the youth group.  
Kathy normally attends the second service but 
has recently started attending the early service 
with her mom since COVID. Kathy works as 

the office manager at the Nick Abraham Auto Mall in Elyria. 

 
Sheryl Feeney  
 
Sheryl has been a regular attender and member of 
BRC for many years with her daughters Kathryn 
and Carolyn.  She also regularly attends 9:00am 
Sunday School and a small group. She serves on 
the hospitality team and has served every year at 
Night to Shine.  Sheryl now works as a teacher of 
nursing at Cleveland State University. 

2021 CONSISTORY NOMINEES 

ELDERS 

2021 CONSISTORY NOMINEES 

DEACON 


